195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

#### **MINUTES**

#### NORTH LYON COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

### April 17, 2025

#### 1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 1801.

Directors present included Michael Toombs, Debbie Skinner, Paul Murphy, Jay Rodriguez, and Alyssa Roemer.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Toombs. A moment of silence followed.

2. Public Comment: No action will be taken on any subject during public participation until it has been properly placed on an Agenda for a subsequent meeting. Public comment is limited to three (3) minutes per person. Unused time may not be reserved by the speaker, nor allocated to another speaker. The public may comment on any matter that is not specially included on an agenda as an action item or comment on a specific agenda item. Items not included on the agenda cannot be acted upon other than to place them on a future agenda.

Local 4547 President Joe Mendoza commented on the Battalion Chief hiring, and he thinks it is important to have supervision within this district and that is 24/7. He shared that last week we had an incident where we had a structure fire call.

- 3. CONSENT AGENDA\* All matters listed under the consent agenda are considered routine and may be acted upon by the Board of North Lyon County Fire Protection District with one action, and without an extensive hearing. Any member of the Board or any citizen may request that an item be taken from the consent agenda, discussed, and acted upon separately during this meeting.
- 3a. Review and approve of Board Agenda

Director Skinner made a motion to approve the CONSENT AGENDA.

Director Murphy seconded the motion.

The motion reads as follows:

Toombs Aye
Skinner Aye
Murphy Aye
Rodriguez Aye
Roemer Aye

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

## 4. BUDGET WORKSHOP: Discussion regarding FY2025-26 Budget (not to exceed 60 minutes)

Chief Bunn wants to make sure everybody is on par with NRS. The statutory requirement for our EFB is a minimum of 4% by NRS.

Starting with the Fire Budget, going through revenues, our typical Ad Valorem and C Tax, we saw about a \$250,000.00 increase in our Ad Valorem, projected and hoping it will go up a little bit more.

Going into Other, Mutual Aid/off district assignments, he is leaving that zero because we shouldn't be paying for that out of our General Fund, because it is all reimbursable. You won't see the additional budgets that we are trying to implement, but when we do receive that money, which is about \$750,000.00, it will be put into the Wildland Overtime Budget, so we are not touching our taxpayer dollars for that. As we get reimbursed for that, it goes right back in there. Any surplus funds from the billing of the equipment will be funding the additional funds, which are Capital, Emergency Fund, and Liability Fund.

We are going to operate at maximum capacity under Ad Valorem and consolidated taxes. Total revenues are \$3,703,000.00.

Going into expenditures, Chief Bunn explained that we shuffled our staffing around since we are running 2 ambulances. He has put 6 people in the Ambulance Fund, and the remaining 15 people in the Fire Fund. That is 2 people in a car at all times.

Wages and Salaries are at \$1.2 million, 4 admins, and 11 firefighters, EMTs, including Company Officers. He added that there are no temporary salaries.

Overtime is at \$90,000.00, and that is for vacancies for sick leave, and vacations.

PERS is a big one, and we are up to 58.75% for fire, and 36.75% for non-fire.

Employers' Tax/Fee, \$37,000.00, and Workers' Comp., there is a little bit in both of them because there are 15 employees in fire, and 6 in the EMS. There was a \$168,000.00 in savings switching to 7710 from PACT. Moving on to Health Insurance, which was a huge savings. He explained that he left the CBA obligations blank for now, we need to figure out our projections for back pay for the steps and some previous Battalion stuff,

and that will come at the next meeting. He added that we fund \$10,000.00 for cadets and get reimbursed 100% on that. Personnel costs are at \$2.6 million.

Moving into Office Operating, one of the big ones is personnel, we need to start replacing turnouts. Right now, we have a second set that is not NFPA compliant; they are out of date, but are perfectly good. They have been training in them.

Director Skinner asked if the items highlighted have been added or are they to be added, and Mrs. Kasey Miller stated they are things that are being worked on. Director Skinner asked if these numbers would increase, and Chief Bunn answered not necessarily. Chief Bunn stated that if we start dipping into the ending fund balance, we will start decreasing some of these other budget items. Our goal here is to meet statutory requirements, and we will make that happen one

Page 2 of 11

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

way or the other. Director Murphy asked if there is a cost estimate on the FDIC travel amount, and Mrs. Kasey Miller stated that she will not have those numbers until the end of the month. Director Murphy asked for a ballpark figure, and Chief Bunn answered, \$2,500.00. Director Skinner asked what that was for, and he responded for airfare, and 1 meal while stuck at the airport for 5 ½ hours. This is from the training they just went to in Indianapolis.

Director Murphy asked about the training column, under Personnel Oper. -Training, and Chief Bunn responded that there were some big hits. For example, parking at \$55.00 per day.

Chief Bunn shared that when he booked the flights, he could not have had a layover, but it was \$150.00 more a ticket.

Chairman Toombs asked if this trip was a conference or a training, and he added that he was having a hard time swallowing this one trip. He added that our training budget was \$12,500.00 last year, and we are projecting \$20,000.00 next year. We can't fill positions, but we sent 4 people to a conference, and we don't know what it cost us yet.

He added that he has concerns about this conference because he does not recall sending anyone to this before. He is asking for a final number as to what it cost us at the next meeting. Mrs. Kasey Miller assed that these numbers will change because we will have the credit card receipts. Chief Bunn shared that when he booked the trip, it was about \$11,000.00. At this point, it doesn't matter if it was a conference or a training; it is the cost that bothers Chairman Toombs. A bill this significant, when we are talking about reduced costs and reduced spending within the department. He added that he didn't think that any of the Board members knew it was going to cost that much money.

Chairman Toombs asked why we sent 4 people and if we could have sent less and brought that training back. Chief Bunn stated that he brought a volunteer to assist with the volunteer training, and everyone who went was assigned their choice to come back and teach 2 classes to all of the staff. We are in return, going to get 6 training opportunities for our staff from these individuals, which include lesson plans and full-on training.

Chairman Toombs stated that the problem with this is that we spent \$16,000.00 - \$20,000.00. He added that he would rather spend that money hiring bodies or increasing the minimum staffing. He's having a hard time understanding this, and he added that he is having a hard time accepting that we did this. He is almost to the point where he is losing faith that we are on the same page regarding this district. Chairman Toombs added that if he had just lost a friend, he didn't care because he had almost walked out of the room because of this one-line item. He has typed up his resignation letter 3 times because of this conference. He stated that we knew nothing about it, and we were told you were going to a training, and then he found out how much money was spent, and it is bothering him. Almost to the point that he doesn't want to be part of this anymore. He stated that he was pissed, and we could move on.

Director Skinner asked about the PPE under Personnel, why there wasn't a cost, and it is because we haven't bought any. Chairman Toombs added that a set of turnouts is not cheap.

Chairman Toombs mentioned that he thinks we still have payouts to make people whole.

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

Moving forward, Chief Bunn mentioned that there is \$40,000.00 for the engine, tender, and ladder. We currently have a ladder and a water tender that are out of service. The \$30,000.00 in this fiscal year was due to no PM being done on the equipment for several years, and we shuffled nearly every piece of equipment to at least get a PM and start doing repairs, so we could get some serviceable life out of them. We spend a lot of money on vehicle maintenance. Chief Bunn added that we put just under 200,000 miles a year on our ambulances. That is a lot of tires, oil changes, and mechanical issues.

Director Skinner asked if we fuel our engines in the back parking lot, and Chief Bunn answered yes. She asked if we were doing anything with having help or support from the city on maintenance, and Chief Bunn responded with oil changes. Chief Bunn added that one of the bigticket items is the water tender, estimating between \$15,000.00 - \$18,000.00. He stated that TM is going to take it into their shop, and we will pay them an hourly rate. Director Skinner asked if this was included in the proposed \$30,000.00, and Chief Bunn responded, yes, for next year's budget. Chief Bunn stated that it is worrisome, we have 1 water tender.

Moving on to Equipment/Supplies, Chief Bunn shared that he greatly reduced the medical supplies on the fire side. We are spending about 95% of our time in the ambulances, so we shouldn't be using a lot of supplies off the engine. He added that with the small equipment we had some chainsaw issues, and that is what the \$5,000.00 is to cover. The only other big addition is the Capital Outlay for a new Battalion wagon. The current one we have has about 200,000 miles, and the seat is falling apart. He stated that that is the vehicle emergency lighting package and camper shell.

Director Skinner asked about Station 61 Operating, we're budgeting for \$40,000.00 to fix the riser at Station 61, Q & D came with the proposal. She asked if we had repaired it or not, or if we were replacing it. Chief Bunn added that we repaired it, and it leaked again. They were waiting for the fire flow calculations to come back to see if we could slide another diameter pipe in the pipe that is there now. He is hoping that the \$40,000.00 doesn't get touched. He stated that he is confident with the flows that are coming through the city water system, that there is plenty of flow to fit a smaller pipe through there.

Director Murphy shared that with the BC vehicle, and money being where it is, we are still shooting for almost \$300,000.00 in the positive at the end of 2025-26. He asked if that is something that, if we had to, we could continue to run what we are running, and Chief Bunn answered yes. Chairman Toombs asked what the risk of adding another year on it, and Captain Silvergberg drives it every day and responded that it is on its last leg. Director Murphy mentioned that if it is something that can be done quickly, at that cost, and we have the money, but we have wiggle room.

Getting down to the balance total of \$299,019.02, that is just over 8%. He added that this is for the next budget cycle, FY2025-26. He stated that we have \$509,196.57 left in the Fire Budget, but we have 3 ½ months of bills to pay. Mrs. Kasey Miller shared that a pay cycle is about \$50,000.00, which is base pay, and there are 3 pay periods in May.

Chief Bunn stated that the ending fund balance in 2025-26, the balance total that you see will be your ending fund balance. It will roll over into the next budget cycle. Chief Bunn explained that

Page 4 of 11

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

the statutory requirement is 4% minimum, and we are sitting at about 8.2%. Director Murphy added that ideally, we want to get to 16.67, into a full quarter's worth, in the future. For now, this is better than what we've been doing.

Mrs. Kasey Miller stated that this is a rough draft, changes will be made, and we will meet with Accountant Dave Silva. At the May 15<sup>th</sup> meeting, this will come back with better numbers. Director Skinner stated that she was looking at the proposed budget, with the \$20,000.00 in training. It is in the same Personnel Operations, and she asked Mrs. Kasey Miller if it is broke down into 4 departments, can you inner change those departments, or do you want to keep it where you budgeted to be. She stated that the training in 2024-25, we budgeted \$12,500.00. Year to date, we are at \$268.26, and that's not including the training that we just attended. Now we hear that we need turnouts and new PPE. If we're trying to restrict our spending, would it be appropriate to move some of the \$20,000.00 to the PPE and turnouts?

Chief Bunn mentioned that when you are looking at the line-item budget and the fire. He added that you have to look at the Ambulance Budget as well. We split our staffing in last year's budget; we put it at 50/50, and you should see the same training allocation of money in 2024-25. Director Skinner stated that she doesn't know that we need \$20,000.00 in training.

Director Murphy added that they had it within the budget to send people to whatever training. He added that in the past, they trained themselves. For us to spend that money, it is a huge part of the business, and a reduction of a liability for health and safety for everyone by getting them trained up better than what they are. He clarified with Director Skinner that we split \$12,500.00 between both budgets last budget, but what she was saying is that we have \$20,000.00 in Fire, and \$12,500.00 in EMS. He mentioned she was saying to redistribute it equally, he asked if that is what she was getting at. She was just enquiring as to why if the budget was \$12,500.00, and this year we are allocating \$20,000.00, when its been emphasized that we need more PPE's and turnouts. She mentioned that maybe we can allocate some of that \$20,000.00 to maybe another pair, or two of the PPE's.

Chief Bunn stated that they have PPE for the next 4 years. He added that this is to start replacing them over the course of time. In 5 years, the budget is going to have to be purchasing 6 sets every year to keep it on this 10-year cycle. The more employees we hire, the more PPE we buy every year. He stated that he put the money in there because he thinks training is the fundamental foundation for firefighter safety. Chief Bunn stated that if she feels compelled to move it around, then we will move it around.

Chairman Toombs asked what the rules on donations and miscellaneous revenue. Anyone can donate, and we then put it right into the budget. He added that there are a lot of people in this city unhappy with the decision to host a golf tournament in Dayton. It gave the opinion that they don't want our money in the city of Fernley. It is now 2 years in a row, and in the years that we had it in Fernley, we have raised more money than we did in Dayton. He added that the golf course is willing to host a fundraiser for the fire district. He stated that if we have an opportunity to increase that line item, maybe we should send an olive branch back to the citizens of Fernley first. Chairman Toombs explained that the district didn't want to play within the rules that the golf course set. He added that there were a lot of hard feelings last year because of the way the

Page 5 of 11

## 195 East Main Street Fernley, Nevada 89408 District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

previous administrator acted. Director Murphy stated that it makes sense to keep it in the community.

Going into the EMS Budget-Other, Mutual Aid, there is a transfer from the Wildland Fire. Mrs. Kasey Miller explained that when funds were transferred into the EMS Budget, she didn't know why, but we had to transfer it to fire. Jumping down to the Ambulance Fee, right now, based on what we've collected with the new billing company, we are looking at about \$900,000.00 per year. He added that GEMT this fiscal year was \$763,000.00, and some changes are coming up. Mrs. Miller shared that there were issues with the old billing company, and we anticipate that it will be a lot lower this year, so Chief Bunn put it in at \$500,00.00.

Chief Bunn added that the Ambulance Subscription is at \$10,000.00. Director Skinner mentioned that there is a Health and Wellness Fair at the Senior Center on May 14<sup>th,</sup> and she asked if someone could be there to help enroll those seniors, and she is willing to help too. She added that she thinks it would be a great way to get the information out.

Moving to expenditures, Chief Bunn stated that there are some temp salaries there, if we have to hire back reserves. Contract Obligation- for the 6 employees here, this EMS budget is not funding 6 positions, Fire is budgeting 15. The total Personnel cost is \$935,409.82.

Director Murphy asked if we had a plan to use any of the \$17,500.00 in PPE, and Chief Bunn stated that we did buy hoods out of this one.

Chief Bunn stated that he would be happy to reduce the training. The personnel operations total is \$22,500.00. Director Murphy asked about the fuel cost, going up to \$65,000.00, and we budgeted \$60,000.00 this last budget, and we've only spent roughly \$12,000.00. Mrs. Miller stated that at one point, the ambulance had no money in the account, and she was strictly paying bills out of the fire account. These next few months, she will make it right, and it will balance out.

Director Murphy stated that we have vacancies that we've decided not to fill right now to get us through this financial tight spot that we are in for this fiscal year, leading into the next fiscal year. He asked if they anticipate a reduction of amount of trip that we are taking, Chief Bunn answered yes, but he thinks it's meniscal.

Chief Bunn explained that we do not need any radios. We obtained 10-BKR radios and a dozen MBC radios.

Medical Supplies, Equipment (non-capital), communications, and small equipment R&M, totaling \$87,500.00.

Chief Bunn stated that he upped the fund a little for Station 61, there is a lot of equipment that fails, and we have to keep it operational.

Next, Non-operating, Contingency, you will see a question there for 3%, per NRS. NRS says you're not to exceed 3%.

Capital Outlay is for the Stryker. The total non-operating is \$45,000.00, and total expenditure is \$1.3 million, with the ending Fund Balance at \$125,040.18, and that is just above 8%.

In totality, there is 4% overall available in the budget to work with outside of what we have listed here.

Page 6 of 11

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

Director Murphy asked if the ending fund balance for EMS is not required because it's not Ad Velorem based. Chief Bunn stated that it is not required, but it is in our best interest to fund it so we can pay the first quarter.

### 5. Discussion and action regarding Battalion Chief job description\*

Chief Bunn asked the Board if they had any questions regarding the job description. Director Murphy has a question on page 2, paragraph 2, RESPONDS TO MEDICAL EMERGENCIES AND RESCUES- Delivers safe medical care and treatment based on the individual needs of the patient and in accordance with North Lyon Fire policies and procedures. He asked if we wanted to add protocols there. He added that we don't operate under policies and procedures for EMS, we operate under the protocols. He asked if that is going to be a problem or if that's something we can put in there. Director Murphy clarified it is policies, procedures, and protocols. Director Skinner asked about the position for the Battalion Chief, and the second half includes 3 positions. She added that this doesn't sit well with her since we are already at minimum staffing. She understands that we have a captain who has been acting out of their realm and acting as the Battalion Chief. She went back and looked at different organizations and structures, and we aren't even fully staffed for our cars. Director Skinner feels that with the Battalion Chief, it would come within our current staffing that we have, that may or may not have already acted as captains. We have already reduced staffing and made it mandatory to be able to open 3 positions for a Battalion Chief to increase the wages. Instead, she asked why we can't remove the minimal staffing. Her concern is the different wages and salary, with the individuals that would be promoted to this, it is her understanding that we would be equivalent to 1 position. Chief Bunn mentioned that he put the math in there for them, and he states that it does not equal the cost of \$150,000.00 for one employee, that is what 1 employee costs. He explained that when you take wages, benefits, retirement, and workers' comp, it is \$150,000.00 for an entry-level firefighter. He added that a captain is \$200,000.00. The reason for having 3 Battalion Chiefs is to have 24/7 coverage. Director Skinner stated that her concern with this is that there is a waiver impact, and we do have an acting union. She shared a couple of scenarios that she had shared with some that had come and talked to her, and she shared her thoughts with. Sometimes, when a description of a duty defines people, some individuals feel that is all they will do. She added that she would hate to create a position that allows a crutch in the system.

Chief Bunn stated that he is disappointed that somebody would say that, and he is sure it is a subordinate. He added that they just heard from an acting Battalion Chief and another one who can speak of the workload and the requirement that is put on them. He stated that they are working out of class right now, and they shouldn't be, but they are willing to do it for that 24 hour day supervision. They just heard a BC say that when there is nobody here, he is responding to calls. Director Skinner stated that all she is saying is that in her experience, rather an equipment operator, or any other type of union. If you are hired to do a job and you are within that scope, and there is a stick in the ditch and you're the operator, that is not in your scope.

Page 7 of 11

195 East Main Street Fernley, Nevada 89408 District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

Some people will not get out of the equipment to pick up that stick, and she would hate to see that someone has a title; we are hindering our citizens. Chief Bunn stated that is not how we work in the fire service, we work as a team, and we help each other out, up and down. Director Skinner stated that she wanted to be able to express her thoughts on this. Chairman Bunn appreciated her thoughts, but they will agree to disagree.

Chairman Toombs clarified that we are going to promote 3 Battalion Chiefs. Meaning we are going to promote 3 Firefighter I's to captains, and Chief Bunn answered no. Chairman Toombs asked what are we doing to backfill the 3 captains that we are promoting to Battalion Chiefs. Chief Bunn responded that it will be the staffing that we have here. We have a Battalion Chief here with the crew and a captain at the other station with the crew, so there is supervision at both stations. Chairman Toombs confirmed that we are not filling captain positions, and Chief Bunn added that we do not have the funds for it, or the people for it. Chairman Toombs questioned not having the funds for 3 Battalion Chiefs, but we have funds for Battalion Chiefs. Chief Bunn responded yes, for the \$14,000.00, and Chairman Toombs asked how many Firefighter II's can we hire with \$14,000.00, and Chief Bunn answered, none. They are \$100,000.00 a year minimum. Chairman Toombs stated that he has some of the same concerns as Director Skinner just said, but we reduced minimum staffing because we can't afford to hire firefighters. 99% of the public doesn't care, as long as the firefighters show up and do what they do. He added that the 1% who are the ones who can create noise, and these kinds of things are what get the population stirred up. We have reduced what they see going out of the house, but internally, we are adding a position that increases the management level, and it is costing us \$14,000 to do it. Chairman Toombs stated that we have lost a lot of support from the 1% who chatter. They have a hard time understanding why we would promote 3 captains to Battalion Chiefs, if they are still providing the same level of leadership during those shifts that they are currently doing. Is it that they are working outside of their current job description, or can the job description be modified to capture the duties that they are doing. The Board approves new job descriptions, and anything that exists is negotiated with labor per the contract.

Chairman Toombs explained that we have the opportunity due to change in jobs that as a result of something that has changed in the organization from the time the previous job description was written, even when it is collective bargaining, we still have the ability to update a job description to capture duties that have been incorporated since the last update. Director Skinner added for a department our size, to have 3 Battalion Chief is a lot.

Chief Bunn asked how they are going to do the Duty Officer coverage. He stated that you have to remember part of the reason that they are in that position is because of the grievance. If we remove them, you are welcome to entertain another grievance.

Chairman Toombs commented that now we are being held hostage, either do this or we are being threatened with a grievance.

Director Murphy stated that we have the ability to create positions, and only after that first year period does that become a negotiable item per the contract. He added that whether we do this right now it has no effect on the contract currently. Without the higher level understanding of what these positions bring to the department, and the cost that comes with giving them that title,

Page 8 of 11

195 East Main Street
Fernley, Nevada 89408
District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

are we reducing the amount of captains that we have, yes. He stated that you have a Battalion Chief that will be doing a few things, take staffing issues off of the office folks. Captains are the acting BC's and managing staffing, and that is one piece that is being handled. Director Murphy added that historically we have always tried to have a Duty Officer because there is nothing worse when you get a request for mutual aid and there is nobody there to coordinate that. It is a safety issue for the people, but a massive issue for the public. He added that staffing is the key and that requires money that we do not have. This allows us to offload the duties to delineate duties to the 3 Battalion Chief, so we are spreading more higher-level AOR work. He mentioned modifying job descriptions to include these AORs, and we absolutely could. We would still have to pay them to do these higher-level duties, they are not normal captain duties. These are Battalion Chief duties.

Director Murphy asked Chief Bunn what the Duty Officer differential is right now, and he responded 2.5%. Plus, they are getting 5% for those areas of responsibility being operations, training and EMS. Director Murphy shared that the cost of a captain to increase in a Battalion Chief is a few thousand dollars a year just in the scale. If you add in the 7.5%, that is the 2.5 for differential for the Duty Officer and 5% differential for the higher-level roles. We are only increasing that by a small percentage to 7.5. He added that it is going to cost us \$1,386.84 annually for 3 people. For that cost, we are removing the differential, and factoring the differential into those positions, and adding another \$1,400.00 on top of all 3 positions to round them out as Battalion Chiefs, and to give us more utility with mid-management responsibilities. Director Murphy stated that they tried to do this before without a BC, and it didn't work well. The cost of a fireman is roughly \$150,000, this is us spending a little bit more money to enhance the service we have now. To sacrifice this money on principal doesn't benefit the way we do business. He thinks it is worth spending the \$1,400.00 annually, making these positions a real thing. Director Skinner asked if it is standard in the industry for the BC. because the couple that she pulled are a little different. Chief Bunn explained that these are Officer I and II, and not Firefighter I and II. To be a captain, you have to have your Firefighter I, and Firefighter II is a requirement for the Battalion Chief; we may not have the candidates with those certifications. He added that he thought it was beneficial to give them a year to get that certification. Failure to do that and meet those obligations, there are consequences.

Director Murphy explained the difference between Firefighter I and Firefighter II is Pub Ed prevention and fire systems. Fire Officer I is a company officer, just for your captains. Fire Officer II is the Battalion Chief level, 3 is executive, and 4 is Chief Executive. He added that it is standard to have your Officer II for a Battalion Chief level position no matter where you go.

## 195 East Main Street Fernley, Nevada 89408 District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

Director Murphy made a motion to approve and accept the North Lyon Fire Class Spec as presented.

Director Rodriguez seconded the motion.

The motion reads as follows: 4-1-0

Toombs Aye Skinner Nay

Murphy Aye Rodriguez Aye Roemer Aye

### 6. Discussion and action regarding Battalion Chief promotion process\*

Director Rodriguez made a motion to approve the Battalion Chief process Director Murphy seconded the motion.

The motion reads as follows: 4-1-0

Toombs Aye Skinner Nay

Murphy Aye Rodriguez Aye Roemer Aye

7. Public Comment: No action will be taken on any subject during public participation until it has been properly placed on an Agenda for a subsequent meeting. Public comment is limited to three (3) minutes per person. Unused time may not be reserved by the speaker, nor allocated to another speaker. The public may comment on any matter that is not specially included on an agenda as an action item or comment on a specific agenda item. Items not included on the agenda cannot be acted upon other than to place them on a future agenda.

Director Rodriguez shared that they are ready to go for the 3rd Annual Easter Egg Hunt, this Saturday from 1 p.m.- 3 p.m. He added that Bear Paw donated 50 pairs of shoes, there will be food trucks, prizes and have had a lot of donations. They are looking for help to place the eggs to be hunted, and we are all excited for the event.

Director Roemer- None.

Director Murphy apologized to the Board for his absence from the last few meetings. He added that Director Skinner and himself will be sitting down for Union Negotiations next week, and they are looking forward to having that done quickly.

Director Skinner reminded everyone that the May meeting has been moved to the 15th, and we have a Budget meeting on the 28th. We are starting Blue-Ribbon on Tuesday.

Page 10 of 11

# 195 East Main Street Fernley, Nevada 89408 District Office (775) 575-3310 District Fax (775) 575-3310

She stated the importance that she thinks our Directors have and that the rapport that we have with the Chief and staff.

Chairman Toombs shared that he did a ride-along Friday night with Captain Mendoza, and there was not a single call.

8. Adjournment\*

Chairman Toombs adjourned at 1932.

NOTE(s): All items indicated by an asterisk ("\*") were Action Items. A complete and detailed record of this meeting was recorded on Micro SD Recorder April 17, 2025.

Respectfully Submitted by:	
lamon to	May 15, 2025
Shannon Moffett, Administrative Assistant	Date
North Lyon County Fire Protection District	

Approval of Minutes
April 17, 2025

	<u>For</u>	<u>Against</u>	<u>Abstain</u>	Absent	
Approved as Read	4	D	0	0	-
Approved with Corrections			<u></u>		
			May 1	<u>5, 2025</u>	
Chairman (Acting)			Date		
North Lyon County Fire Protection	District				

Page 11 of 11